
The Parish of St Austin & The English Martyrs, Wakefield 
 

St Austin’s, Wentworth Terrace, WF1 3QN        English Martyrs, Dewsbury Road, WF2 9DD 
Parish Priest: Fr Sean Crawley.  Assistant priests: Fr Noble Joseph CST and Fr Jude Mukoro 

 

 All enquiries to:  
Parish Administrator – Marc Auty  

Tel:  01924 372080 / 07714 944587 
Email:  office.staustin@dioceseofleeds.org.uk 

Web site:  www.catholicchurchwakefield.co.uk 

Laetare Sunday 

St Austin’s School 
Back Duke of York Street, Wakefield. WF1 3PF 

Headteacher: Mr John Molyneux 
Telephone: 01924 339435 

Email: jmolyneux@sa.bkcat.uk 

English Martyrs School 
Dewsbury Road, Wakefield. WF2 9DD 
Head of School:  Mrs Bridget Kerrigan 

Executive Headteacher: Mrs Sarah Spencer 
Telephone: 01924 299244 

Email: office@ems.bkcat.uk 

Mass Programme for the Week 30 March to 6 April 2025 

DAY FEAST MASS LOCATION INTENTION 

Sat 29 March  6.15 pm St Austin Mel Walker – Anniversary 

Sun 30 March Laetare Sunday 8.00 am 
9.30 am 

11.00 am 
6.00 pm 

St Austin 
English Martyrs 

St Austin 
St Austin 

Pro Populo 
O’Brien & Elley Families 

Apolinario & Angelina Rosalejos RIP 
Priest’s Intention 

Mon 31 March  9.30 am St Austin Kathleen Ellis – sick  

Tue 1 April  11.30 am 
6.30 pm 

English Martyrs 
St Austin 

Peter Cichocki – RIP  
Catherine Crawley – RIP  

Wed 2 April  9.30 am 
10.30 am 

St Austin 
English Martyrs 

Shelagh Travis – RIP  
November Dead List 

Thu 3 April  12 noon St Austin David Chappell – RIP  

Fri 4 April  12 noon St Austin Domingo – 10th Anniversary 

Sat 5 April  9.30 am 
6.15 pm 

St Austin 
St Austin 

Reparation to Immaculate Heart 
John & Peggy Walsh RIP 

Sun 6 April 5th Sunday of Lent 8.00 am 
9.30 am 

11.00 am 
6.00 pm 

St Austin 
English Martyrs 

St Austin 
St Austin 

Priest’s Intention 
Pro Populo 

Ginley & Mullen Family 
Neil Duffy – RIP  

Stations of the Cross & Benediction will take place at St Austin’s every Friday evening during Lent starting at 7pm 
Stations of the Cross will take place at English Martyrs every Tuesday during Lent starting at 10:45am 
Confessions:  Saturday 10.00 to 11.00 am and 5.15 to 5.45 pm 
Novena:  2025 dates are: 31st March; 14th & 28th April; 12th & 26th May; 9th & 23rd June.  All start at 7pm, everyone 
welcome. 

There will be Holy Rosary at St Austin’s after the 12 noon Mass on Fridays and at English Martyrs before the 9.30 am 
Mass on Sundays.  Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament will be half an hour before all weekday Masses and between 
10.00 to 11.00 am on Saturday. Please pray for the sick of our parish, for those recently deceased and for those who 
have no-one to pray for them. 

First Saturdays Devotion, Act of Reparation to the Immaculate Heart of Blessed Virgin Mary.  Every First 
Saturday the Rosary will be recited after the 10.00 am Mass, the beginning of the Hour of Adoration of the Blessed 
Sacrament.  Materials for meditation on the mysteries of the Rosary are on the offertory table, please return after use.  
Please see the folder in the Narthex for further information regarding the full requirements and promises attached to the 
Devotion.  Mass of the day will be offered for this devotion. For Mass donations, please speak with Elamma M. 

Bulletins:  Items for the Bulletin can be emailed to office.staustin@dioceseofleeds.org.uk or posted through the 
Presbytery door, before lunch time on a Thursday. Thank you. 

Silence before Mass:  Please ensure mobile phones are switched off and, as far as possible, observe a period of 
silence.  This is a precious time for people to pray and prepare spiritually for the Holy Mass. 
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DAY GROUP CHURCH CENTRE TIME 

Wednesday Keep Fit St Austin’s 2.00 pm 

Wednesday Prayer and Praise English Martyrs 6.30 to 7.30 pm 

Thursday Parents & Toddlers St Austin’s 9.30 am 

Thursday Thursday Club St Austin’s 12.30 pm 

Thursday Singing for Pleasure St Austin’s 1.30 pm 

Parish Retreat:  We will be hosting a Lenten retreat day in this Jubilee Year here at St Austin’s, on Thursday 10th April 
in the Parish Centre.  The retreat will begin with refreshments at 10:30, include spiritual talks, Mass, exposition and rosary.  
The retreat should end at around 3pm.  A light lunch will be provided.  To allow us to plan catering, there will be a list at 
the back of each church to enable you to sign up.  We will invite our fellow Parishioners from St Ignatius too. 

Repository:  This is a vital source of income for the Parish and stocks a wide range of items, ranging from greeting cards 
covering all occasions, bottles for holy water, candles, rosary beads, sacred music CD’s etc.  A new range of Easter 
Cards are now in stock, much cheaper than the local shops.  In addition, copies of books on the history of both the 
Church and the Parishioners of WWI are available.   

Thank you from Lidia to everyone who bought cards last weekend.  Your support and generosity has helped to raise 
£140 which has been donated to the restoration fund.  Lidia will endeavour to keep cards available in the repository. 

BKCAT Choir: Congratulations to the choir who sang so well on Wednesday evening, ably supported by our own choir.  
Those who couldn’t attend missed a wonderful evening of music. 

Church Cleaning: The Big Clean of the church in preparation for Easter Sunday will be on Saturday, 12th April 2025 
commencing 10am, after morning Mass, and hope to finish by Noon.  All will be welcome to come and assist in making 
St Austin’s Church look her best.  A second date will be on Saturday 19th April 2025 at 10am, after Mass, for a final clean 
and tidy up after the important services of Holy Week and hope to finish by noon.   
Help Needed:  In a Parish of this size there are always jobs to be done.  The band of willing volunteers however dwindles 
with age and it would be good to share out the responsibility with some of our younger and fitter Parishioners.  The plan 
is to create a WhatsApp group for volunteers that we could appeal to when something needs to be done.  If you would 
be willing to offer your time on a “as and when” basis, please email Marc on the Parish address or message on the Parish 
mobile number.  Thank you to those who have responded already, but more are needed.  Many hands make light work! 

Offertory Envelopes: At this time of Lent we ask all parishioners to review their offertory giving.  The Parish faces 
increasing financial challenges and we rely on your continued support and generosity to keep us thriving and indeed 
growing.  We have a number of ways in which Parishioners can contribute - either loose cash or Offertory envelopes in 
the collection, Standing Orders or via the Dona electronic system in the Narthex.  Where parishioners use Envelopes or 
Standing Orders we are able to claim Gift Aid to enhance their contributions.  If you would like to start to use Envelopes 
or Standing Orders please contact Niall ODonnell (niallodonn@aol.com) for assistance. 

Parish Census: It is a good few years since we undertook a Parish census and we plan to begin the process after Easter.  
It is vital we have up to date contact details for ALL parishioners so please ensure forms are completed as soon as 
possible after they are issued.  We will need volunteers to hand forms out at each Mass over a couple of weekends so 
please let Marc know on either the Parish email or mobile if you can help. 

English Martyrs Primary School:  The pupils, staff and Governors would like to say a heartfelt thank-you for the donation 
following the recent 2nd collection.  They have purchased a new lectern for use in whole school worship and assemblies.   

200 Club:  Have you thought about joining?  Or re-joining if you are a past member?  Old and new members are welcome 
as the new financial year starts in April.  This is a great way to contribute to the restoration fund as we approach the 
bicentenary of St Austin’s Church.  The 200 club for 200 years!  For just £2 per month, you could win either £200 or £50 
every month.  If we had 250 members paying just £2 per month, this would equate to a donation of £3000 a year for the 
restoration fund!  Please consider joining by filling in a form at the back of church or emailing Sharon on 
sekatema@outlook.com  Cheques (£24 for the full year) or cash and forms can be put in an envelope marked “200 Club” 
and posted through the presbytery letter box or handed to Marc or any of the priests. 

Mass Intentions:  A polite reminder to ensure you send in any Mass intentions in plenty of time.  Typically we need at 
least 2 weeks notice to try and ensure Mass for your intention is said on the day you ask.  Please be aware that only one 
Mass intention can typically be offered at each Mass, so if a date/time is already taken, the intention will have to be offered 
on alternative day.  There is no limit to how early intentions are submitted so don’t delay! 

Chrism Mass: The annual Chrism Mass will take place on Wednesday of Holy Week (16 April) at Leeds Cathedral at 
11:00am. The sacred oils of Chrism, Catechumens and the Sick, used throughout the Diocese, will be blessed at the 
annual celebration. Our priests will also renew their priestly promises. All welcome to attend. 

Catholic Care – the annual appeal takes place this weekend.  There will be a 2nd collection and literature outlining the 
work they do is at the back of both churches.  You can also donate via the machine in the narthex at St Austin’s. 

Offerings & Donations: To make donating easier, the Parish bank details are: Sort Code: 40-27-15, Account no: 
51018566, Account name: Diocese of Leeds St Austins Wakefield. As a reference, please either use “Offering” or 
“Restoration”.  It is also possible to donate via the contactless machine in the Narthex at St Austin’s. With very grateful 
thanks for your generous donations to the parish. 

Envelopes: £519.70     Loose: £933.05     Standing Orders: £1061.97             Total: £2514.72 
2nd Collection for CAFOD £933.68 

Thank You! 
 

mailto:niallodonn@aol.com
mailto:sekatema@outlook.com

